



































explains: “Before a hip or knee replace-
ment is placed onto the market it should
have been used in a limited number of
people who had been monitored very
carefully for a number of years,” ...[as
]“the outcome of that monitoring would
indicate that the device is actually work-
ing very satisfactorily in that small group
of patients.”

The ASR resurfacing system was not
approved in the U.S. Because resurfacing
was a new technique, it was subjected to
PMA approval, and the FDA required
DePuy to submit the product to clinical
testing to demonstrate safety and effica-
cy. But the studies quickly produced neg-
ative data, as participating surgeons sent
reports of adverse events to DePuy. In
response, the FDA requested that DePuy
provide explanations of the events.
Exhibiting a pattern of obfuscation all
too familiar in the industry, DePuy
referred the Agency’s questions to a sales
representative, who formulated answers
for the participating surgeon. Ultimately,
DePuy withdrew its application for
approval of the ASR resurfacing system.

But while regulatory scrutiny was
sufficient to keep this new, unproven
device from the market, it did not spare

the tens of thousands of patients who
later received much of the same
unproven hardware as part of the ASR
total hip implant. Because after DePuy
abandoned the resurfacing configuration
of the ASR, it simply coupled the device
with an older femoral stem and sold it as
a total hip replacement. And instead of
continuing with the clinical studies which
were producing less than promising
results, the company submitted the
device for approval using the 510(k)
process, telling the FDA that the ASR —
a product it would later describe to sur-
geons and patients as innovative — was
substantially equivalent to an older prod-
uct. After using patients around the
United States and the world as de facto
test subjects for five years, and as reports
of premature failures mounted, with evi-
dence that that ASR’s design was causing
harmful deposits of heavy metals leading
to loss of tissue and bone, the company
recalled the device in August 2010.

Conclusion

Unfortunately, the story of the ASR
hip is not unique. The 510(k) approval
process is used for nearly every new
medical device, irrespective of class.

Meanwhile, the FDA struggles through
an enormous backlog of devices, for
which PMAs should be called, but which
are not for years, if not longer. That leg-
islators and industry should be com-
pelled to revamp the current system, as
was recommended in the Institute of
Medicine’s 2011 report on the 510(k)
process, Is to state the obvious.

In the meantime, any liability pres-
entation in a medical-device case will be
utterly incomplete without an explana-
tion of how new, and risky, products are
approved. The effective regulatory expert
will be able to describe the conditions
which have permitted medical-device
companies to speed unproven products
to the market, with particular attention
to the circumstances which have ren-
dered FDA review of new devices
essentially toothless.

Pete Kaufman is an attorney at Panish,
Shea & Boyle in Los Angeles specializing in
drug and device litigation. He is a graduate
of the University of Wisconsin-Madison and
the University of Florida, Levin College of
Law. He encourages you to bike to work at
least once a month.
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